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Minutes of the meeting of the London City Airport Consultative Committee
held on 6 December, at The Good Hotel, London
Present: Duncan Alexander (Chair), Joy-Caron Canter (RDLAC), Richard Goodwin (MET Police), Helen Masterson (LBN), Thishan Rajendram (RDLAC), Frank Rosillo-Calle (Canning Town Rep), Cllr Sarah Ruiz (LBN), Howard Sheppard (CWG), John Stewart (Hacan East), Anatolij Uniscenko (EASA), Glynis Webb (Vice-Chair), Dave Whittaker (LBN).
In attendance from LCY: Anna Boss, Tim Halley, Liam McKay, Tessa Simpson, Robert Sinclair, Gavin Wicks, Oscar Wong. 
Also in attendance: Andrew Christy (Local Resident), David Conroy (Local Resident), John Hutchinson (Bechtel).
Apologies: Cllr James Asser (LBN), Scott Derben (London Royal Docks), Ian Gibson, Cllr John Howard (Redbridge), Denise Scott-McDonald (Greenwich), John Shaw. 

1. Welcome from the Good Hotel
The Chair invited a representative from the Good Hotel to welcome the members and give an overview of the origins and work of the Good Hotel. 
For more information please see their website: https://www.good.community/ 
2. Minutes of the meeting on 6 September 2018
The minutes were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting. 
3. Airport Reports
The Chair advised that the Airport reports would not be read out in full during the meeting, rather they will be taken as read. The Chair would simply open the floor to questions. The Chair thanked the Airport for their work on the new template for reports, and advised that he had shared the reports with other Consultative Committees as an example of good practice. 
Please see link to reports here.
· Environment. 
Tessa Simpson (TS), went through the key messages in the report, and advised that the Environment & Airspace Sub-Committee had discussed the report in its recent meeting. TS advised that the Airport Noise Categorisation scheme was due to have its 1st year review shortly, and advised that the Noise Action Plan consultation had been completed. 
· Community. 
Anna Boss (AB), advised that the Community Sub-Committee had recently met. Members advised that there was an ongoing issue with parking permits in the local area. Cllr Pat Murphy, LBN, was due to be reviewing parking. Dave Whittaker (DW) advised that the Council’s transportation strategy was currently under review, and an engagement exercise would take place in the new year.
Gavin Wicks advised that parking was a standing issue on the Airport Transport Forum, however this issue had not arisen. GW advised that he would raise it at the next meeting of the forum.
The Chair asked whether the issues with Uber drivers had abated. Members advised that it had.
· Planning. 
Members asked about the Airport’s master plan. The Chair advised that the plan would be discussed under the next agenda item.
· Airport Transport Forum
Gavin Wicks advised that the Airport had introduced a successful ride-share scheme, with 86 members of staff participating. 
4. CEO Report and Forward look to 2019
The Chair invited the CEO, Robert Sinclair (RS), to reflect on 2018 and advise members of future work in 2019.
RS advised that the Airport had had a record year for passenger numbers, which if continue as forecasted to the end of the year, would represent a 6/7% increase in numbers on 2017. RS wished to put on record his thanks to all staff, especially those on the front end, who had all worked excellently throughout a busy year.
RS advised that several new routes were to be introduced in 2019, including 12 flights a week to Warsaw, Vilnius and Budapest. RS advised that the Airport was due to attend an event at the British Ambassador’s residence in Warsaw. RS advised that the airport was working on creating a vision for the airport, based on the tag line of ‘London City Airport, an airport everyone loves’. RS advised that the airport would be advertising more actively internationally, and that there would be changes to the airport’s branding in the coming year. 
RS advised that the airport continued to comply with all the planning conditions under CADP, and that the programme had completed the first of its four years. 
RS recorded his thanks to the MET police for their work on security at the airport. 
RS advised that the airport had publicly backed the Crossrail to Ebbsfleet campaign with an ambition to add a new station at the airport, on the site of the old Silvertown Station. RS also highlighted the excellent community work that the airport continued to involve itself in, including STEM days, meet the buyer events, Inside E16 magazine, liaison with local councils and the soon to be introduced Community Fund.  
Members asked about the effect of the nearby ABP development on the airport. RS advised that the development would be positive for the area, and that the airport was working closely with the developers to ensure they understood the importance of a close link to the community.
RS advised that the Master Plan was still in its early stages, and that the Committee would be updated in the new year. RS advised that there would be a wide consultation, possibly through Local Authorities, with the possibility for public events. 
RS confirmed that the Committee would be consulted.
ACTION: An update on the Master Plan to be provided to the Committee at the March meeting.  
Members asked about the proposed TFL visitor centre, and the need to better advertise local attractions and businesses. Gavin Wicks confirmed that he had met with TFL about the centre, and believed that the centre was indeed for local information, but advised that he would take that away.
Liam McKay (LM) advised that the airport was working with the Londonist to produce videos highlighting attractions outside of Zone 1. LM advised that the videos would be produced in early 2019. 
RS agreed with members that the airport should showcase the excellent attractions and businesses in the local area. RS advised that there were many blank walls in the airport terminal which he hoped to invite local artists to fill. RS also advised that the airport would increase its offshore marketing, which would start advertising London as a whole, but once entrenched, would advertise the local area.  
The Chair thanked RS and LCY staff for their work in 2018.
5. Construction Sound Insulation Scheme (CSIS)
The Chair invited Tessa Simpson to update the committee on the CSIS. TS advised that there had been significant progress since the last LCACC meeting, with 337 of the 600 properties eligible having been treated. A further 30 properties had been surveyed. The majority of the properties would be completed by the end of the year, with a few being completed at the start of 2019. 
TS advised that there was an 80-90% take up on the scheme, which was a great result. TS thanked LBN for their assistance in gaining access to Council properties.  
Members asked about the eligibility letter, which members felt did not provide clear instruction as to what residents must do. 
Action: LCY to assess the wording of the eligibility letters to ensure they are clear.
Liam McKay advised that the airport was considering different ways of communicating to residents about the CSIS and the separate Sound Insulation Scheme. 
Dave Whittaker advised that the 80-90% take up was a great success and advised that lessons had been learnt during the programme, including how invaluable knocking at doors is. 
Members also advised that they had received complaints on the behaviour of contractors and advised that a code of conduct should be added to their contract. LCY advised they would take this away.[footnoteRef:1] [1:  The airport only received three complaints during 2018 regarding the Construction Sound Insulation Scheme works. ] 

6. London City Airport Community Fund
Anna Boss (AB) advised members that the Airport was due to launch the Community Fund in the new year. The fund would have a budget of £75,000 and would be topped up with any penalties airlines received for breaking the Aircraft Noise Categorisation Scheme. 
AB advised that monies between £300-£3,000 would be granted to charities/community groups/not-for-profit organisations on a biannual basis. The successful applications would be decided by a panel consisting of 4 community representatives and 4 airport representatives. The board would be chaired by the Chair of the LCACC.
Members advised that the criteria should be very clear, and that the application process should be as simple as possible.     
7. Aviation Strategy
The Chair advised that he had been meeting representatives from the Department of Transport, including the Aviation Minister, Baroness Sugg, on the proposed Aviation Strategy, please see link to the consultation below which called for evidence in July 2017
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/a-new-aviation-strategy-for-the-uk-call-for-evidence 
And the subsequent strategy paper published in April 2018:
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/698247/next-steps-towards-an-aviation-strategy.pdf 
The Chair informed the Committee that following recent meetings and interactions with the DfT the Consultative Committee charter would likely be reviewed, airspace change implemented, as well as the introduction of an independent noise commission, and Commissioner.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Chair advised that he would invite speakers from DfT to explain the strategy green paper in the new year. John Stewart advised that the green paper would be published on 17 December.  
John Stewart advised that Heathrow were currently in the progress of the second consultation on flight paths. Please see link to consultation here: https://www.heathrowconsultation.com/ 
Members asked about the Airport’s role in the recent airspace changes. RS advised that a lot of reporting on the issues had been incorrect. The airport had not led on the change, rather it was a piece of work across the South-East, commissioned by the CAA. 
Members asked for changes to be explained in plain English. Tessa Simpson advised that a Communications consultancy had been brought in to ensure changes were easily understandable. 
ACTION: DfT to be invited to speak at meeting in 2019 on Aviation Strategy
ACTION: Chair to speak to UKACC about the production of a spreadsheet of all relevant consultations.
ACTION: John Stewart to share Hacan East simplified publications on the aviation strategy where possible
8. Digital Air Traffic Control Tower
The Chair invited John Hutchinson to update the Committee on the progress of CADP and the Digital Air Traffic Control Tower. JH advised that the tower, the first at scale in the UK, would be tested throughout 2019 and would be operational in 2020. 
9. AOB
David Conroy thanked the airport for their support to the Royal British Legion poppy appeal, advising that thousands of pounds had been raised. 
The Chair thanked members for their participation in 2018 and wished everyone a Merry Christmas and happy New Year. 
10. Next meetings
The Committee will next meet on Thursday 7 March 2018 at 4pm, at City Aviation House, London.
[bookmark: _Hlk614757]The current scheduled meetings for 2019 will be:
· 6th June 2019, 4.00pm
· 5th September 2019, 4.00pm
· 5th December 2019, 4.00pm
The Secretary will send out placeholders for the meetings in the coming weeks. Reminders will be sent closer to the meetings. 
 Please note all papers can be found electronically on the LCACC website which can be found at www.lcacc.org. 
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